10 June 2021 Planning Committee Update Sheet 
Item 8 Ref: 07/2021/00226/FUL -91 Hennel Lane  
The applicant has submitted a Noise Management Plan which includes the following:

Staff Induction and Training Processes  

· Staff are to be mindful of the noise of vehicles leaving the premises during shift

changes, ensuring no loud music or excessive car engine noise.

· No garden activities, music or excessive talking after 21:00

· Ensure the lights are off at 21:00 in the garden area, apart from those required for

fire safety

· Evening activities within the home to be focused on more therapeutic/calming

activities

· Staff and residents reminded to be kind and courteous to neighbours when leaving

the home

· Blinds/curtains shut to the outside of the property in the winter evening months to

avoid light pollution to site neighbours

· All windows facing site neighbours to be closed by 22:00 at the latest.
· Contact numbers of site neighbours to be recorded in the site address book so can

call if required.
· Meetings to be held with neighbours as required to explain the purpose of the home

and the nature of care provided.
· Neighbours to be supplied with the company complaints’ process and relevant

contact details/email addresses.
· The home manager and PBS (Positive Behaviour Support) team member to ensure

that all staff work proactively to ensure any behaviours that may cause disruption

are addressed in a timely manner.

Proposed New Building – Acoustic Mitigation

· With regard to the new small detached building, it has already been confirmed that: The external wall construction will be timber frame insulated between joist plywood lined either side of joists and British Gypsum Soundblock to inner leaf to enhance acoustic insulation.

· The roof construction has 300mm of rockwool insulation, again with 2 layers of 15mm Soundblock with staggered joints to achieve enhanced acoustic insulation.

· Windows are to be double glazed with acoustic vents.

· To meet the requirements of building regulations, the building will need to meet a

high level of airtightness and, therefore, reduce possible sound leakage.

· Furthermore, the applicant has agreed to a planning condition requiring the windows to be

fitted and permanently retained with acoustic glazing, as a minimum standard this shall

consist of double glazing with acoustic trickle vents.

Officer Comment:

The Council’s Environmental Health Officer is satisfied with the Plan and it is recommended that the wording of Condition 3 be changed to state: 
Prior to the first occupation of the unit all the measures detailed in Noise Management Plan dated June 2021 shall be implemented in full. Those measure relevant to the ongoing use of the residential care home including the separate unit shall be adhered to in full.  
